Townsend Hook Bowls Club

Minutes of Pre Season Meeting

Held on Saturday 23 March 2024 at 12 noon

1) Welcome.
RF welcomed all returning members and wished all a successful new season.

a) He opened by advising members of the sad passing of Richard Crust in January. 

2) Treasurers report.
JB reported that some expenditure was taking place for the following items :-

a) Steps have been ordered to facilitate getting on and off the green easier.
b) New ditch liners have been ordered. Currently awaiting delivery.

c) Specialist chemicals and feeds have been ordered which will keep the green in good condition – this alone was over £1000.00.

d) Water and electricity costs are now over £300 per month.

3) New Season Fixtures.
RF thanked HL for all his out of season work in arranging the friendly fixtures for the coming season. A questionnaire was issued at the last AGM and members were asked for their preferences on playing days. Wednesday and Saturday came out jointly on top with half as many opting to play on Sunday. The fixtures this season has taken this into account.
The list has been printed for members to take a copy of required. This information is also available on the website.
RB mentioned the Friday night league and said that this was for men only. The Weald league is mixed and the Medway league mainly men although ladies can play. He also raised the issue of day captains and asked for members to step forward to take up this role or even to cover when none of the regular captains were available.
TB said that he would have to relinquish the Saturday captain role for away games for personal reasons.

JB as ladies representative asked for members to indicate any holidays already booked. The Biddenden ladies day is on the 8th August and the Lenham ladies day will be held on 22nd August.
4) New Activities
a) Rolling Competition. This is proposed to start on 30th April. RF said that this was added as an addition to the conventional roll up. He outlined the basis of operation and this could also be employed if a friendly match is cancelled and members still wished to play. There were 14 matches cancelled last season and this will allow a play alternative for members.   
b) Happy Hour. RF said that the club was proposing to introduce a happy hour from 4 to 5 pm after roll up. However, this would only be possible if a key holder was available to lock up. MJ said he would assist when he could.

c) Dress Code. RF reminded members that the dress code for matches had changed from White and Grey to Black trousers or shorts for the coming season for matches.
d) Website. RF said he was encouraged by the increased useage of the club website. Every month since January had seen increases in activity with the number of page views increasing from 173 to 335 so far in March. Changes and Information would be updated quickly, Meeting minutes, including this one, would be on the website. Any members who would like any information printed should ask RF.
e) Fund raising and sponsorship. RF said that the club needed to improve its finances and asked if any member present would be prepared to take up this role? So far no one has come forward.

5) Bowling Green

MG asked if any members experienced in maintenance could change the oil in the mowers and other petrol devices, if so could they contact him. He went on to say that the green needed sweeping every day and volunteers were needed to carry out this task. 

He also suggested that a friendly match between Snodland Short Mat and the club could be arranged on an unused Wednesday sometime in July. It was agreed to arrange this if possible.
6) Social Activities
CG advised members that a social committee was formed late last year with a view to improve the social side of the club by holding events for members and friends / family on a regular basis. The group consists of herself, JF and GF, Terry’s wife. The club house is largely unused during the out of season period and this would help to address this.
She said that the first event – a quiz night was well supported. The second – a darts competition was great fun and well received by members.

The next event is a Bingo night on Friday 5th April starting at 7:00pm. If you wish to attend, please book a place with any social committee member.
It is hoped to arrange a Quiz night in May details will be available shortly.

7) Club Charity for coming season. 

RF asked members for preferences for a charity to support. Suggestions were :-  Alzheimer’s society, Cancer Research, Air Ambulance and Mind. 

Cancer Research received the most votes and will be the clubs charity for this season.

8) Club House Clean and Rota’s

JB said that the club should have rotas to make the tea and tidy up afterwards. She showed members a schedule based on a questionnaire. The conversation developed by talking about previous seasons where a table was drawn at random to do the cleaning up. 
It was agreed to initially use the names of people who have already indicated their willingness to help. JB asked for more names to be given.
JE said he could get someone to do bacon rolls on Friday nights if needed.

The green was being opened up ready for play on Monday 8th April and the clubhouse spring clean would also commence on that day. 

Volunteers required to assist please.
9) Any Other Business

RF said that the option to have your name printed on your club shirt was still available at a cost of £2.00. Members who would like this should put the shirt along with the fee and a note of the name required into a plastic bag. These could be placed in the club house and a member would arrange to deliver the playing shirt(s) for the name to be put on. One shirt per bag please.
TB said that he enjoyed the quiz night and that was the last event Richard Crust attended before he passed away. He said that Richard’s family thanked members for attending the funeral service and advised that the two charities supported were the RNLI and Townsend Hook B.C. He said that that the family had subsequently  donated £170.00 to the club.

RB said that he would be giving up Wednesday captaincy sooner or later and reminded members to step forward. 

DY is still waiting for a playing shirt.

A question was raised regarding the proposed relaying the car pack. RF said that as far as he was aware, planning meeting at TMBC had still not taken place.

A suggestion was made to add the tea rota on the website.

KB asked if the trophies would be upgraded this season. RB said there were no plans do so at present. 
A question was asked regarding the proposed training / development day. RB said that he was a level A coach and members who require coaching must ask him. The proposed day event will go ahead when possible but the group that provides this service is fully booked this season so far.
There being no further matters the meeting was closed.  
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